PUBLIC UTILITY DISTRICT NO. 1 of CHELAN COUNTY
PO. Box 1231, Wenatchee, WA 98807-1231 » 327 N. Wenatchee Ave., Wenatchee, WA 98801
(509) 663-8121 = Toll free 1-888-663-8121 « www.chelanpud.org

May 2, 2019
Ms. Cindy Huwe
Washington Department of Ecology — CRO
1250 West Alder Street
Union Gap, WA 98903-0009
Re: Review of Draft Fact Sheet and Permit for Permit No. STO005562 for the Community of Dryden
Dear Ms. Huwe:
We have completed our review of the subject documents, and offer the following comments for your consideration:
Permit
1. Permit Section 510 (Page 28} identifies a due date 5 years (minus one day) for compliance with the final
effluent limits. Please revise the corresponding section in the Summary of Permit Report Submittals

{currently identified at 4.5 years) to 5 years (minus one day) for consistency.

Fact Sheet

1. The second paragraph on page 2 accurately describes the District’s past facility planning efforts, and that the
pipeline between Peshastin and Dryden is no longer an option. The secand-to-last paragraph on page 21
indicates the pipeline is on hold due to funding. Please replace the paragraph on page 21 with the paragraph
from page 2 for consistency.

2. Page 31, second paragraph — the date of Public Notice was April 3, 2019,

Thank you for the opportunity to review these draft documents. Please call me at (509) 661-4131 if you have any
questions of need additional information.

Sincerely,

Ron Slabaugh, P.E.
Water & Wastewater Manager
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